
OREGON COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD GENERAL MEETING JUNE 13, 2019 

The meeting was called to order at 6 p.m. by President, Diane Tillotson. 

Announcements 
A thank you card was received from SPCH Cardiac Rehab. 
Quilt Show sign-up sheets are at the information table. 
Diane announced that Sheila Stevens had a stroke. 

VAC Display – Gloria Zirges 
In order to promote our annual quilt show, we are having a small exhibit of art quilts in the Upstairs 
Gallery of the VAC, July 3-27.  Janet Webster, Tina McCann and Gloria Zirges coordinated the exhibit  
by calling on Guild ribbon winners who create art quilts.  This category was selected as the best fit for 
the VAC’s mission.  In future years, if there is an interest, other quilt categories could be featured. 
We have 12 Guild members and about 12-15 quilts.  Tom Webb, the VAC director, will hang the show 
and handle the publicity. The show should be a positive way to create publicity for our annual show. 
There is a tea party on July 5, 3-5, to introduce the exhibit.  Please come and bring a friend.  We’ll post 
information on the Guild’s blog.  The Upstairs Gallery is open Tuesday thru Saturday from 12-4.  
Volunteers often staff the gallery, so if you have a free afternoon in July, please contact Janet Webster.  
It’s a great spot to set up your machine or take your handwork and work while chatting with visitors. 

Minutes 
Patti Stevens moved for acceptance of the May General Meeting minutes.  Motion was seconded by 
Jackie Stankey and passed by a voice vote. 

Committees 
Rec Center Hangings – Debbie Mosley is asking for “Summery Quilts” to hang.  The quilts will be 
returned after the Quilt Show. 

Membership – Ruth Johnson reported there are 77 members, 1 guest and 1 new member at the 
meeting. We now have “200” Guild Members! 

Oregon State Fair – The Guild has been asked to put on a demonstration at the State Fair on Friday, 
August 30th from 10a.m.-3p.m.  If you are able to help please contact Twy Hoch. Members will carpool 
and tickets and parking passes will be issued. 

Finishing School – Paulette Stenberg invited everyone to attend Finishing School on May 27th from 
10a.m.-4p.m.  It’s a great time to take advantage of everyones “Wisdom and Knowledge” and to get 
your UFO’s done so they can be shared as “Finally Finished Projects”! 

Programs – Janet DeSau reported that next month’s program will be FFO.  Please sign up at the 
information table. 



Challenge – Ginger Dale reported there have been 46 Challenge Medallions turned in and they are on 
display around the room.  Please pick up a ballot during break and vote for your top 3 choices.  Voting 
will continue at the July meeting (remember you can only vote once).  The Medallions will be hung at 
the Quilt Show.   

2020 Raffle Quilt – Ann Flescher announced that all 20 blocks have been finished and construction of 
the quilt will start.  Thank you to the members that made the blocks. There will be a “glimpse” of the 
quilt at the Quilt Show. 

2019 Raffle Quilt – Phyllis Mitchell reported there are tickets available and reminds everyone to sell, 
sell, sell.  Tickets and money need to be turned in at the July meeting.  The quilt is heading to Family 
Fabrics in Waldport. 

2020 Guild Retreat – Georgia Sabourin reported that the retreat is full and there are 5 members on the 
waiting list.  You are encouraged to still sign up if you want to go since there are often changes in 
peoples plans and spots open up. 

Program  
Information on the 2019 Quilt Show was presented to the membership. 
Quilt Show Preparation – Jackie Stankey 
 All entered quilts must have a label and hanging sleeve 
 Directions and illustrations can be found on page 8 of the directory 
 Mini Quilts are pinned to a sheet so they do not need a hanging sleeve 
 Paper label should be placed on bottom right corner of the back of the quilt 
 If quilt is extra long hanging sleeve should be placed lower so the quilt does not drag on floor 
 Paper label and insurance waiver can be found on the web under Quilt Show 
Boutique – Gail Chipman 
 Pick up labels to put on items that are for sale, description of item can be on either side 
 Members are required to work atleast 2 hours at the show in order to sell in the Boutique 
 Guild fee is 15% 
 Waiver and Insurance Form can be printed from Website - Records – Forms – Boutique 
 Attached labels securely 
 YOU are responsible to pick up unsold items after the Quilt Show (NEED to be picked up 
  between 3-4p.m.) 
 Areas to help – check-In, set up,tables, roamers during Quilt Show, check-out table 
Children’s Corner – Georgia Sabourin 
 Volunteer helpers needed – please sign up 
 will make 4 patch pillows with childrens art work 
 will make heart pillows to donate to hospital 
Hostess Sign-Ups – Evelyn DePaolo 
 Greeters 
 Entrance Table 
 Raffle Tickets 
 Roaming Hostess 



 Treasure Hunt 
 Documentation 
 Children’s Corner 
 Guild Membership 
 Merchandise Table 
 Exit Door/Entrance Door 
 Small Quilt Auction 
 Parking Information 

Vendors – Jackie Stankey 
 All vendor spaces are filled 
Sponsored Ribons – Teecia Cornelius 
 Sponsored Ribbons cost $10/ribbon 
 This is an opportunity for quilters to acknowledge their favorite quilt 
 Be creative with the name of the ribbon 
 Ribbons will be pinned on the quilt the day of set-up (Thursday late afternoon) 
Small Quilt Auction- Lisa Taylor 
 Approximately 30 small quilts have been received for the auction 
 Small Quilts will be displayed at the Newport Library during the month of July 
Guild Activities – Lois Pleger & Beth Nicholson 
 Attendees will design 9-block squares from provided 3 ½ inch blocks.  They have option 
      to design Veteran’s or Community Service block. 
 We need volunteers to sew blocks and/or provide 3 ½ inch blocks in colors approprite for 
      either option. 
Judging – Pat Laub & Marylynn Kleemann 
 Intake – Monday, July 29th  2-4p.m. 
 Please sign up if you’d like to help with judging 
 Quilt pick-up will be immediately following the close of the Quilt Show 
Registration – Melisssa Hollenbeck 
 Currently have 118 registered 
 Need more entries, contact Melissa is you have question 

The program was very informative and showed the importance of volunteers to make the Quilt Show 
run smoothly.  If you have any questions, please contact one of the chairs – Jean Amundson, Jackie 
Stankey or Darcy de la Rosa. 

 Quilters Surprise 
Crystal Beard won a large mat carrier. 

Bonus Drawing 
Gail Chipman won a ruler. 

Nifty Notions 
Karen Donobedian won a mister bottle and tweezers. 



SABLE – Teecia Cornelius – July will be BLUE fabric 
 Batik winners – Janet DeSau, Ruth Johnson and Jackie Stankey 

Block of the Month – Meralee Wilson 
 Paperless Paper Piecing Blocks were won by Pat Laub and Lucy Milliken 
 July will be flag blocks for the Veterans Quilts 
 August will be half square triangles for Community Quilters 

Show and Share 
Bayshore Challenge – lime green, dots, striped, circles 
   participants shared very beautiful and creative bags, wall hangings and pillows 
Paulette Stenberg  shared a Christmas Saying wall hanging she had purchased as a “boutique kit” and 
   a multi colored “Slumber Party Quilt” 
Janet Childers showed a Baby Quilt made for her great niece and a Block of the Month Graduation           
   Quilt 
Gail Chipman showed a multi-colored Jelly Roll Bag, several small food bags and a sew-as-you-go 
   shades of purple quilt 
Linda Reeves shared a machine appliqued Book Wall Hanging 
Darcy de la Rosa showed a Hummingbird Small Quilt and a Veterans Quilt from the work party 
Ginger Dale  showed Veterans Tops from the Newport Workshop 
Lisa Taylor showed a turtles small quilt named “Splnters” 
Judy Luce -  
Phyllis Mitchell shared a Shamrock wall hanging and a beautiful cross wall quilt done in pastels and     
   gold fabric 
Michele Tegner showed “Chef’s Crab Dinner” wall hanging, a red, white and blue table topper and a  
   quilt in blues and white titled “Dry Brush” 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:40p.m. 

Reminders 
Executive Board Meeting, 6/20 – 10-11:30a.m. at Carriage House 
Quilt Show Meeting, 6/20 – 1:15p.m. at Carriage House 
Finishing School, 6/27 – 10a.m.-4p.m. at Carriage House 
No Documentation 
No Community Quilters


